Waukesha County Security and Facilities Committee

Tuesday, April 18th, 2017
Minutes
Members Present:  Judge Michael O. Bohren, Shane Waeghe, Molly Jasmer,
Michael Neimon, Kathleen Madden, Sue Opper, Laura Stauffer, Sam Benedict, Sheriff Eric Severson, Dale Shaver, Michelle Martin, Shawn Lundie, Kathy Schwei, 
Members Absent:  Jennifer Dunn, Paul Decker, Gary Bell, Sam Benedict, Steve Handrich, Peter Wolff, Kelly Haag,
Others Present: Mark Mader, Brian Bortmess, Torin Misko, Capt. Frank McElderry, Shari D’Acquisto, Maura McMahon.
Meeting called to order at 12:15 p.m.
Minutes from previous meeting approved.
Introductions of New Members: Commissioner Molly Jasmer replaces Commissioner Dehring as well as Kathy Schwei who replaces Bill Stolte. Committee members went around the room and introduced themselves. 

Security Incident Articles/Recent Courthouse Incidents: None. 
Security Incident Report: Sheriff Eric Severson indicated that the stats are not ready for the meeting but will be passed along once they are complete. A few significant incidents were then reviewed with the members. Discussion on issues of funding and screening ensued. Clerk of Court Kathleen Madden made a motion to support Sheriff Severson in his efforts to improve courthouse security. Motion seconded and passed. 
System for Flow of Information to the Statewide Security Incident Database: DCA Mike Neimon explained that Judge Bohren is the Chairman of the Statewide Security Committee that is currently working with the directors office on creating a statewide database so that all the security incidents within the state are tracked. Judge Bohren thanked Mike for his efforts.

Flow of Information to the Statewide Security Incident Database- DCA Mike Neimon reported that Waukesha remains the model for the database of incident reporting, and  that Mike and Judge Bohren continue to work on a statewide security committee trying to get a statewide data base. The committee has not met currently.
Safety Week: Kathy Madden made a suggestion at the last meeting that we have a week a year to remind employees what they are to do in case of an emergency, could take some responsibility off the sheriff’s department. This could be done during April tornado week. 

The time frame was missed this year to connect this with April’s Tornado Week because many items needed to be reviewed and updated. Kathy has worked with Lt. Bortmess and Capt. McElderry in cleaning up the courts Emergency Quick Reference on the intranet for employees. There are a lot of enhancements that need to be made before a safety week can be planned. October is fire safety which may be a good week to join with. Kathy will try to have a plan for the October meeting. 

Critical Incident Communication Subcommittee Report: Capt. McElderry could not attend today’s meeting so Kathy Madden updated the committee. “Groups” have been updated in AlertSense and a test was done. Mytel will be tested separately at a later date.
Critical Incident Planning Committee Report: Kathy Schwei reported that the protocol was finalized and approved previously by the committee and Kathy is unaware of any further steps that need to take place. Kathy Schwei recommends that it is written into policy that it is formally approved and updated as needed. Kathy will report at the July meeting. 
HHS Report: Table until next meeting.
2017 Court Safety Conference: Very successful conference with interesting speakers. The next conference is in February of next year. 2018 Court Safety Conference, February 20-22, 2018,  Best Western Premier Waterfront Hotel and Conference Center, Oshkosh, Wisconsin

Meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm.
Next meeting of the S & F committee is Tuesday, July 18th, 2017 at 12:15 PM in the County Board Room, C-179 on the first floor of the courthouse. 
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